
 

 

 

NOTICE 
Notice is hereby given that the Mayor and City Council will hold a Work Session on 
Tuesday, August 18, 2020 in the Public Safety Training Room (Lower Level), 275 
West Main, from 5:30-6:30 pm. 

  
DISCUSSION ITEMS 

1. Discussion Regarding Upcoming City Events – Community Services 
2. Review of Emergency Watershed Protection (EWP) Projects under 

development with the Natural Resources Conservation Service (USDA-NRCS) 
and Utah County 

3. City Council Training, time permitting 
4. Upcoming Agenda Items, time permitting 
5. Other, time permitting 

 
If you are planning to attend this Public Meeting and, due to a disability, need 
assistance in understanding or participating in the meeting, please notify the City 
Office ten or more hours in advance and we will, within reason, provide what 
assistance may be required. 
  

CERTIFICATE OF MAILING 
The undersigned duly appointed City Recorder for the municipality of Santaquin City 
hereby certifies that a copy of the foregoing Notice and Agenda was e-mailed to the 
Payson Chronicle, Payson, UT, 84651.   
 
 
__________________________________ 
By:   K. Aaron Shirley, City Recorder 
 
 



The meeting was called to order by Mayor Kirk Hunsaker at 5:30 p.m. 

TUESDAY, AUGUST 18, 2020 

WORK SESSION MINUTES 

Council Memoers Attending: Mayor Kirk Hunsaker, Council Member Nicholas Miller, Council 

Member Betsy Montoya, Council Member Lynn Mecham, Council Member David Hathaway, Council 

Member Jennifer Bowman 

Other's Attending: City Manager Benjamin Reeves, Assistant City Manager Norm Beagley, 
Community Development Director Jason Bond 

DISCUSSION ITEMS 

Discussion Regarding Upcoming City Events - Community Services

Community Services Director John Bradley gave a report with different options on the possibility of 
having a rodeo in the fall. Options ranged from not having a rodeo, having just a little buckaroo, or 
having a limited scaled rodeo. The biggest issues were the safety and liability issues due to 
COVID-19, the inability of the city to do contact tracing because of no assigned seating, the 
inability to get a mass gathering permit because of COVID-19 and the rodeo arena has no 
permanent seating, inability of the city to require masks be worn, and finally the sponsorships 
already pulled back because the rodeo didn't happen during Orchard Days so the city would have 
to bear the full cost of the rodeo. 

Council agreed that it didn't make sense to do the rodeo this year. 

Review of Emergency Watershed Protection (EWP) Projects under development with the Natural 

Assistant City Manager Norm Beagley gave a report on the EMP Projects. 

Resources Conservation Service (USDA-NRCS) and Utah County 

Assistant City Manger Norm Beagley gave a report on the NRCS Projects. 

Other, time permitting 

City Manacer Reeves asked if the Council would be okay with starting to cast work meetings on 
Youtube, especially with the new camera and audio system being installed early September and 
whether the Council wanted to continue to do it in the basement or to do it upstairs. Because the 
city uses a makeshift camera system, the only current reason why the work meetings aren't 
recorded is because it's difficult to set-up, take down, and then set-up again. 

Council Member Miller said he'd be perfectly fine with having the work meetings upstairs. The rest 
of the Council agreed. 

ADJOURNMENT 




